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Queen's Diamond Jubilee Celebrations

The Lophams' Society convened a meeting of most of the groups
active in the two villages to determine whether there was general
support for the villages to organise celebrations of the Jubilee next
year. The meeting was held on Thursday, 4th August in the Village
Hall and was attended by approximately 25 representatives of such
groups. There was in fact unanimous and enthusiastic support and
extensive discussion took place as to the type of celebrations and
how they could be organised and financed. A committee consisting
of representatives of most of the groups was appointed to carry the
project forward. lIts first meeting is due to take place at the Village
Hall at 7.30 p.m. on Thursday, 25th August.

It was emphasised at the meeting that the viability and success of
such celebrations depend upon the support of the inhabitants of the
two villages. Although we are talking about the first week of June
next year, it is not too early to alert the community to keep these
local proposals in mind when planning diaries for the Jubilee.
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St Andrew’s School &

The last school year ended with a flourish with most of Endeavour
Class on a residential visit to Hill Top until the day before breaking up
for the summer, so a huge amount of sorting out took place on the last
morning, before a large number of parents gathered for the Leavers’
Assembly in the afternoon. It was lovely to have Mrs Heads and baby
Phoebe present for the service. This occasion included the
presentation of cups and awards, and gifts of bibles and special St
Andrew’s mugs for the leavers. Year Six then gave the school a new St
Andrew’s flag, to be flown from the start of the new school year. The
service included contributions from Singing Club and the junior recorder
players, and concluded with everyone singing “One more step along the
world | go”, for all those moving to a new year group, but especially for
those going to new schools.

During August, school has been a hive of activity as the classrooms are
being decorated and the equipment stored in the hall is being cleaned
and put in its rightful place. Inevitably, this means extra work and

Lophams’ Village Hall

making everywhere bright and welcoming for September.
A warm welcome awaits Miss Mitchell in Endeavour Class
in September and all the new reception pupils who will join

disruption for Mrs Baker - so grateful thanks go to her for

One of the few drawbacks to holding social events in the hall has been ‘the
washing up’ so the Trustees have decided to use some of the money in the
Development Fund to improve the kitchen facilities by installing a dish-washer in
the near future. Money comes into the fund each month from The Lottery so we
hope all the members will be pleased! The lottery is drawn at 11.30am on
Market days. The winners for July were: E. Jacob -first prize (£180.00), with M
Cox and M Birchall winners of the second prizes (£45.00 each) New members,
and those who need to renew are urged to get in touch: Copies of the full rules
and entry forms are available from promoter, Eileen, tel; 01379 687608, from
Village Hall Treasurer, Tim Colyer, tel; 01379 687718, from other Village Hall
Committee members (see the website for details), or at the Farmers' Market and
at Village Hall Events.

Farmers’ Markets are on the fourth Saturday each month, from 9am till
12.30pm, so the next one will be on September 24th. For details, call Mike on
01379 687235

Discovery Class. We hope they will be very happy.
September also sees the formal start of the Partnership
with All Saints, Winfarthing; we look forward to exciting
times under Mrs Norgate’s leadership.

Community Lunches will resume on the third Thursday
each month - the first will be on 15th. Local friends are
warmly invited to join the children at 12 noon for a roast
dinner costing just £3.50. To book a place, please phone
Jennie on 687679 by Monday 12th.

North Lopham Yard Sales, arranged by FOSTA, take
place on Sunday 25th September, from 9am to 1pm. All
residents are invited to take part, sorting out no longer
used items for sale. Non-residents can set up a stall in the
school playground. FOSTA would be very grateful if

Judo is on Mondays & Wednesdays - (Details from Howard on 01379 688258) participants would donate 10% of any profits to their funds.

Dog Training is held most Tuesday evenings, our trainer Elaine (07845 776110)
will provide information.

All the hall charges are being reviewed this summer, the first time since 2009; a
new list will be published on the website and in the hall as soon as possible.

To book the hall for private functions, please contact 01379 687679. To find out
more about the hall generally, visit the website: www.lophamsvillagehall.co.uk
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A new Webmaster for www.southlopham.co.uk - Steve
Reynolds has taken over responsibility to manage the
South Lopham web pages. Please contact Steve at
webmaster.southlophampc@gmail.com  with  news,
comment, dates etc. for insertion on the site.

southlopham.co.uk
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"Singing is good for you" writes Natalie Sullivan, who is connected with many
local choirs and singing groups. A copy of her article is available in the local
churches, but readers may like to know of a couple of local groups that would
welcome visitors who might become members:

2’s Company, 3’s a Choir is a Community Choir and meets on Tuesday evenings, in term time, at the East Harling Social Club in the Rudd Room
downstairs at 7:30. Everyone is welcome, we do not use music notation, we sing many styles of music, we sing in parts depending on the repertoire
and we are informal and very supportive to in-comers. We have fun and work on our voices at the same time. Contact Natalie on 07956 609450 or
2scompany3sachoir@gmail.com.

Young Singers in and around Thetford, from 8 years old, are warmly welcomed at Thetford Music Project, which offers both individual singing
tuition and singing group sessions on Thursdays at Queensway School between 4pm and 6:30pm. See the website www.thetfordmusicproject.org.uk
for details.

Look out too, for holiday singing workshops from Thetford Voices advertised locally.

Garden Club (meeting at Blooms)

On Saturday 6th August we enjoyed our eagerly awaited trip to RHS Hyde Hall gardens. We spent a leisurely time strolling through the many
different gardens and enjoying the varied plants and shrubs. Even the weather was kind to us, no rain until it was time for the coach to leave!
Our next meeting is on Wednesday 7th September 2011 when we welcome Dr Chris Grey-Wilson, who will be giving a presentation entitled
"Bulbs", and looking further forward, the subject of our October meeting will be "Vertical Gardening" with Hilary Thomas.

We meet on the first Wednesday of the month in the restaurant area of Blooms Garden Centre and new members and visitors are always very

welcome. S




4Lopham Links needs you!

Please remember the Fundraising Car Boot sale planned for || Music To Make You Smile
the 27th August during the Farmers’ Market at the village hall.
All proceeds are for the recreation area fund. Please come
along and help raise money for this. Pitches are just £5.

On 10th September a group of
local young musicians will be
staging an evening of song in St
Nicholas’ Church. This concert of
popular classics promises to bring
a smile to your face, and to raise
money for Smile Train — an
International charity that offers cleft
palate operations to poor children
in less developed countries. Every
£150 we raise will transform a
child’s life through a simple, 45-
minute operation.

Please call Jennie on 01379
687679 or Helen on 01379 687680
to reserve tickets. Adults £5,

There will also be a community consultation on this day, so
come along and look at proposed plans and the equipment we
hope to have. If you're willing to get involved in the project just
e-mail lophamlinks@gmail.com or phone Elaine on 01379
688342

A date for your diary: We’ve Got Talent on October 7th, in the
Village Hall. We are looking for people with talent to perform
on the night. You could sing, dance, do a magic trick or play an
instrument. Anything will do. Fantastic prizes to be won! Open
to all ages. All funds raised go to the Lophams’ play and
recreation area.

children free. 7.30pm start.

North Lopham
Methodist Chapel

Services for September -
Harvest Festival 2.30pm
11" Sept - Rev Brian Trudgian of Diss

Tea and Refreshments and sale of
produce after the service.

Service at 10.30am
25" Sept — Mr Moorman of Eye

Everyone Welcome to these Services

Refreshments will be served during

The Norfolk Churches Trust, Sponsored Cycle Ride takes
place this year on Saturday 10th September. If anyone would
like to take part and help raise funds for St. Andrew's Church
please phone Monica on 01379 687273 for a sponsorship
form.

St Andrew’s Church the interval. V

Harvest Festival Services at North Lopham Website: (www.northlopham.org.uk)

St. Andrew's Church this year . . . . .
wil be on Sunday 25th Was first launched in October 2003 and is nearing it's

September,  with  Family 10,000th visitor. Apart from many regular visitors the
Harvest at 11.00am and a website has enabled us to make contact with people having
Harvest Service at 6.30pm. Lopham connections from all over the world. Perhaps most
The Church will be decorated notably amongst these is the Strawser family from the USA,
on Saturday 24th September who were able to find out about their uncle who was killed
in the morning. We welcome in the USAAF air crash over the village in 1945 and have
anyone able to help and any subsequently made several visits to the village.

gifts, produce or flowers. As | no longer live in the village, management of the site is

shortly to be taken over by Judi Farren-Bradley, who is
planning a total re-vamp of the appearance and content.
Thanks to all who have contributed and helped me keep the

The Telephone Kiosk

The display of artwork by pupils
at St Andrews has been a great
success with lots of media
interest. The display will continue
until the end of August. From 1st
September the Swap Shop will
take over until 17th October, user
details, rules etc will be in

the kiosk and on notice boards.
From 17th October - 30th
November a Book Exchange to
be followed by Christmas Art &
Decorations by St Andrews
School until 5th January.
Questions to Pat Blanchet 01379
687970.

site up-to-date over the past eight years ..... and keep
logging on to see the changes!
St Nicholas’ Church Brian Frith

Hymn Marathon: There was

amazing support for the Marathon

on the organ on 30th July. Visitors came in a steady stream throughout the day, including
holidaymakers, bell ringers and friends from the local community. Some hymns were played in full;
others with very long verses were restricted to first and last, unless visitors especially wanted to sing
along. Church members were kept busy serving refreshments until the final few minutes, when the
600th hymn had been played and everyone present joined in singing 'Great is thy faithfulness' and ‘The
day thou gavest, Lord is ended’ making a grand total of 602 on the hymn board. Very many thanks go to
all who supported the venture, especially those who worked so hard on the day.

Holiday Club: The Pirates of the Upper Waveney were out and about last week, during the church
Holiday Club, based at The Mess at St Andrew's School. The youngsters enjoyed an action packed
programme of activities, crafts and fun each afternoon. The favourite days were Thursday, when water
fun included finding jewels in the gunge tank, walking the plank and a water fight and Friday, when
Howard brought drums and percussion instruments for a music session before the party tea. Mementos
of the week were presented at the follow up service on Sunday afternoon in St Nicholas’ Church.

Songs of Praise with some favourite hymns was held on on 14th August, with members of the Home
Team leading, reading and dealing with the refreshments afterwards. Thank you to those who chose
hymns and came along to sing them so well.

September brings our Pet Service on 11th - Pets of all sizes are welcome, with their owners, to an
informal service at 11am, with treats to follow. Harvest Thanksgiving: Services at St Nicholas’ Church
are on 18th. - Family Communion at 11am and Festival Evensong at 6.30pm.

Flowers, foliage and produce to decorate the church, and help with arranging it all will be gratefully
welcomed on 16th/17th. Gift Day will be on Monday 19th from 2pm, when produce surplus to gift parcels
will be available.

The Sponsored Bike Ride is on 10th September this year, between 9am and 5pm. Sponsor forms are
obtainable from the back of church for all those who would like to get fit(ter), see some beautiful
churches en route, and raise money for the Churches Trust and our own church too.

Services for Septemberk

North Lopham South Lopham

4™ September
9.30am HC -
11am Fam S -

11" September
11am Pet Serv 9.30amHC

18" September
11am Harv HC -
6.30pm Fest E.S.

25" September
- 11am Harv S
6.30pm Harv E.S.

Contributions for next issue by;
18™ SEPTEMBER

Please email to
lophamsnews@gmail.com

Please note new email address
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